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Important role for pharmacists in GP medical centres

3 September 2012
Researchers at The University of Queensland’s School of Pharmacy are making medication use safer by incorporating 

pharmacists into general practice medical centres. 

During a three year study, a pharmacist was integrated into a Brisbane inner-city suburban general practice medical centre to 

provide medication reviews for practice patients and quality use of medicine services for the practice.

The study, led by Mr Christopher Freeman, a registered pharmacist currently completing his PhD with the School of Pharmacy at 

The University of Queensland, showed that GP referrals for medication reviews at the clinic increased by more than 400 per 

cent during the period of the study.

Medication reviews are conducted by registered pharmacists after referral by a GP, allowing a comprehensive assessment of 

patient's medication regimens with an aim to increase the safe and effective use of medicines.

The reviews seek to decrease the prevalence of adverse drug events in the community, of which 23 per cent are currently 

deemed preventable.

“Integration of a pharmacist into a general practice medical centre allows for increased opportunity for communication and 

collaboration with GPs and other health professionals.” Mr Freeman said. 

“This model provides improvement in the quality use of medications for patients and decreases harms associated with 

medications.” 

The model does not intend to replace the current role of pharmacists in the community; instead, it seeks to extend the reach of 
a pharmacist’s specialist knowledge in the use of medicines.  

“Pharmacists are equipped with a wide variety of skills and have expertise in medication therapy however are often 

underutilised in the primary care setting.” Mr Freeman said. 

“We have shown the potential benefits of this new model of pharmacy practice, building on the important role of the 

pharmacist currently play in the community pharmacy environment.” 

The study was supported by an Alan Grant-Taylor Scholarship and funds received from the Pharmaceutical Society of Australia 

Research Trust. 

Mr Freeman’s findings have recently been published in the esteemed International Journal of Pharmacy Practice. 

http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.2042-7174.2012.00213.x/abstract 

Media: Mr Christopher Freeman on 0427 746 063 or c.freeman4@uq.edu.au 

or Marketing & Communications Officer, Stephanie Dunn on 07 3346 1926 or s.dunn@uq.edu.au 

Share link:

 http://tinyurl.com/qh8wm8y
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